SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINUTES
November 13, 2006

5:15 p.m. – Room 204

Members Present:  Kathy Boyle, Emily Kelly, Linda Horton, Michelle Dudek, Rich Smith, Maryanne Swanson, Julie Fogarty, Peter Gulick, and Bruce Parsons

I. Approval of minutes:  A motion was made by Mr. Parsons, seconded by Mrs. Swanson to accept the October 10, 2006; the vote was unanimous.

II. Kathy Boyle’s report:  Kathy handed out an Executive Summary from the Department of Education which highlighted “New Hampshire’s Vision for Redesign” “Moving from High Schools to Learning Communities.”  The report brings together state, regional, and national resources with the work of New Hampshire educators in a plan to support the improvement of our secondary schools.  Ways we can do this are assessments of student learning, data collection and literacy K-12.  Curriculum Mapping and alignment, Literacy Committee, student portfolios are part of the improvement process.  The Literacy Committee meets once a month and the meetings are open to everyone and then information is disseminated to departments.  Pam and Mardean are developing a professional teacher resource library as well as providing over 4,000 new library books for students of all levels.
III. Where does the SCC go from here?  The committee discussed working on efforts to promote community awareness of Literacy through articles in the Bobcat Beat, flyers handed out at the parent open house conference and sports awards, articles on literacy in the Bobcat Bugle.  A committee goal would be finding ways to get the community more involved with their students to support efforts in the classroom.  Giving parents tools to help with literacy at home and getting students prepared for college and life.  Lynn Sanborn and her students are working on Literacy posters for open house and Kathy and Michelle will work on a 1 page handout for parents on literacy initiatives, a message from the department of education, college readiness study and literacy action steps.

IV. Richard Smith shared a copy of the Academic Symposium handbook and reviewed the highlights with the committee. Here are some of the highlights of the program.
Academic Symposium & A Senior Capstone Project
Although Academic Symposium and Senior Capstone may duplicate some areas, they can be viewed as ideas that support students and each other, rather than as conflicting projects.

